Distance Education, 07:11 PM 2/18/99, Fw: Distance Education PL 105-

From: "Distance Education Study" < disted@loc.gov>

To: < jfed@loc.gov>

Subject: Fw: Distance Education PL 105-304 Date: Thu, 18 Feb 1999 19:11:13 -0500

X-Mailer: Microsoft Outlook Express 4.72.3110.5

X-MimeOLE: Produced By Microsoft MimeOLE V4.72.3110.3

----Original Message----

From: David R Bryant < <u>drbryant@POBoxes.com</u>>

To: Sayuri Rajapakse < <u>disted@loc.gov</u>> **Date:** Saturday, January 16, 1999 9:25 AM **Subject:** Distance Education PL 105-304

Rather than solve any problem, I suggest that distance learning by means of digital technologies may create many problems along the way. In the setting of graduate education for professionals, will the end digital display be user compatible for the blind, or deaf, or physically impaired? I have the feeling that Association annual meetings and conferences will be reluctant to give Continuing Education credits (in some states mandatory for continued licensure) to those who stay home and "learn" by distanced hookup. Can you show a person how to bind a book or form a vase? Will there be standards set to test whether the distance learning in fact occurred? Tests by distance? The same problems that trouble educators now will certainly carry over into the "distance learning" arena. I hope those concerned with this topic have some answers.

David R. Bryant dba LEGIBUS Box 809 LaGrange, IL 60525 708-352-3039; E-Mail - DRBryant@POBoxes.com; Web: http://www.legibus.com